
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  23 May 2019 

Dear Parents 
A super WELL DONE to the year 2 children for finishing their SATs this 
week  -  Miss Palmer is so proud of you all.  And I want to say thank you to 
the year 3 children for working so well on their Viking project while testing 
was taking place.  I think they enjoyed the sunshine during the afternoons 
and their Plymouth Argyle session this week. 
Class 1 have also been busy learning shapes and measures, halves and 
quarters but have had some lovely time outside too!  It is great to see so 
many of you wearing hats! 
If you have been following Mr Pepper’s walk you will know that he complet-
ed his massive challenge last Saturday.  The School Council and Friends 
would like to thank you for supporting their cake sale and are delighted to 
have raised £93.00 to go towards Mr Pepper’s goal of raising £5000.00. 
Next week is half term so make the most of family time where you can and I 
hope that we get some more sun!  When we return, we have 8 weeks left of 
the school year and we look forward to seeing you at our Sports Day, Open 
Afternoon and summer productions! 
Have fun! 
Tim Barnard,  
Head of School. 

Diary Dates 
 

27—31 May 
Half term 

 
7—9 June  

Class 3 camp to 
YHA Okehampton 

 
w/c 10 June 

Phonics screening 
 

12 June 
Class photos 

 
17 June 

Sports Day 
 

18 June 
Reserve Sports Day 

 
20 June 

Whole School Trip 
to The Minack 

(details to follow) 
 

22 June 
Gwennap Parish 
Community Fete 
12noon—4pm 

 
25 June 

Colour Run 
(no clubs) 

 
27 June 

Reserve day for  
Colour Run 

 
2 July 

Open Afternoon 
 

9 July 
Move up afternoon 

 

Pupils of the Week 

 

 
Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

368 404 399 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6 

Anwen Lexi Ellis    Oliver Par Imogen 

Maximilian    Jim Aaron    Millie  

                                    ParentPay 
Hopefully you have all received your login details 
for our new payment system called ParentPay. 
ParentPay is used by many schools and is an easy to use portal to pay for 
school dinners and trips etc. without having to send cash into school. 
When we return from half term, we will be sending home details of the 
Minack trip which will be an ideal time for parents to start using ParentPay.  
You will also be asked to give parental consent to the trip via ParentPay so 
if you have any problems logging on, please speak to the office. 
It is also important to keep your correct email address up to date since 
more and more of our communications will be by email.  Thank you! 



WOW—Surf, Sun and Sports! 
 

Class 3 has a really exciting day on Monday as they took to the     
water at Gwithian beach for a day of surf instruction.  Led by        
qualified instructors, the class were kitted out in wetsuits and 
boards and were fully briefed about beach and water safety       

before getting 
into the water. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The conditions were perfect for them to learn and by 
the end of the day, many of them were able to surf into 
shore!   
The lifeguards at the beach were excellent and all of 
the children have told us how great the day was and 
how much they enjoyed it  -  I know some are asking 
their parents for surf lessons! 
 
 

 
 
 
Last Friday, the year 4’s went to Richard Lander 
for a festival of tennis!  Future Wimbledon stars 
are in the making as they listened well and put 
their instruction into practice.  The year 4’s are a 
very determined group who did really well!  Mrs 
Ireson is very proud of you. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
On Wednesday, it was the turn of years 5 and 6 
to enter the Quad Kids events at the school 
games held at Carn Brea.  Mrs Murray took 4 
girls and 4 boys to take part in the standing long 
jump, vortex throw, sprint and long race. 
 
They had a very hot morning but entered with 
gusto and supported each other in their races. 
 
Thank you to Imogen for standing in at the last 
moment and a huge well done to: 
Lexie, Imogen, Chanel, Sofia, Chay, Aaron,    
Oliver and Harry. 



In case you missed it on Twitter, Class 2 and 3 artwork is currently on  display at the Museum 
of Cornish Life at Helston, for the next 2 weeks.  

The project is raising awareness of mental health and the work 
carried out by PorthEden.  

It’s definitely worth a  visit—entry is 
free but donations are welcomed.  

 
FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE NEWS 

 

Another lovely week of sunshine so far, wouldn’t it be great to have this for the Ice cream stall on Friday! We will 

have cones, lollies and mini milks on sale, with cones and lollies available for £1 each, and mini milks at 50p; we 

look forward to seeing you. 

 

Don’t forget the events we have coming up after half term: 

 

SPORTS DAY – 17th June (Reserve 18th) 

We will have refreshments and a great raffle, as well as race prizes for the little ones joining us in September, and 

lollies for all the children to enjoy after their races finish. 

 

VILLAGE FETE – 22nd June 

We will be sending out details of the kids bake off competition after half term. In the meantime, the fete committee 

have kindly asked if we can help them out with donations for the tombola stall and children’s book stall. We would 

really appreciate any support you can give. If you are able to, please bring in a small donation by Friday 14th June. 

The more money we can raise at the fete, the more we raise for the school. 

 

COLOUR RUN – 25th June (Reserve 27th) 

We are excited to see maximum levels of colour on the run; the brighter, the better!! Do you have your outfit fig-

ured out? Children will collect coloured bands for each lap completed, with a maximum of 5 colours to collect…it 

wouldn’t be a colour run, without more colour!  

 

 

We hope you all have a fantastic half term, with lots of family time, and look forward to seeing you all in June. 

The Vikings Are Coming! 

 

Class 2 have been working hard on 

their Viking project and have 

found out lots of fascinating facts 

about their longships, weapons, 

houses, Gods, clothes and the way 

they farmed. 

 

Watch out—they are going to be 

making helmets and shields very 

soon! 



Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Please sign your child in with a staff member before leaving them 
Please book your child’s place in advance. 

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 

Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  3 June 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Drums Mr Hamilton Payment per term 

 Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Y6’s lunchtime 

 KS2 active club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

4th June and 
18th June 

Country dancing Mrs Murray 3pm-4pm 

 Create Club 
R, Y1, Y2 

Miss Palmer/Mrs Turner 3pm—4pm 

WEDNESDAY KS1 Sports Club  
R, Y1, Y2 

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins Miss Neale Payment per term 

 KS2 Sports Club 
Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 

Mrs Murray 3pm—4pm 

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term 

 KS1 Active Club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

In preparation for the community fete, Mrs Murray will be running a country dance club for children who 
would like to perform at the fete.  There will be two after school sessions (4th and 18th June) and Mrs 
Murray will run some extra sessions some lunchtimes. 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

